



LMH Executive Meeting Minutes
Monday Oct. 23, 2023
Greig Residence

Committee Members

Chris Pellizzari, President
Chad Papple, Past President- absent
Jenny Smale, WOGHL Rep
Mindy Squire, Registration
Ben Greig, OMHA Rep
Cindy Foster, OWHA Rep- absent
Joe Dobbie, Director of Trainers
Keith Robson, Equipment Manage- absent
Jen O'Shea, Secretary

Ice Convener - Jana Corby
William Eros, Director of Coaching
Chuck Robertson, Treasurer
Mark Millar, LMLL Rep
Diane Freiter, Fundraising
Scott Scott Hardy, Shamrock Rep

MINUTES

Open Meeting

Chris called the meeting to order at 7:10pm.

Acceptance of Minutes

Reviewed minutes of last meeting.

Motion made to accept minutes

Motion to accept: Jenny

Second by: Chuck

Registration - Mindy

- 13 U21's registered and paid
- Girls U18 HL - update on practice attendance
- U7 - most players in Lambton/Middlesex; ideally next year, rosters done before draft night if possible

Director of Coaching - Will

- The Jr coaching program will have final numbers at the end of Oct.
- All coaches have been given what they need in order to be successful via resource packages or courses

OMHA - Ben

- Dressing room policy for Hockey Canada no longer
- Gamesheet app is mandatory for all teams
- U16 and U18 could be potential for stats to be posted
- OMHA will have a Jamboree host guide with policies, scheduling templates etc
- Rosters: still awaiting on some final pieces

Ice - Jana

- Practice schedule up
- 1st half of season proposed
- Continual changes to make ice work for all teams

Fundraising, 2nd Vice - Diane

- Sponsorships- silver now \$2500, bronze \$1500, green \$100
- Game pucks sponsored
- Team sponsorship - guidelines being created. Teams able to use for additional ice, tournament fees, and development ice
- Policy to be in place for jersey name bars - they come from Dunnys, specific instructions on how to put them on jerseys and take them off
- U18 alternate jersey - this season only- approved by vote
- Sandra(Jrs Lucan Six)- looking for a game volunteer partner
- U9 Jamboree - email out to LMH organization to see if there is an interest in helping with organizing and running. Due date: Fri Oct 27
- U7 draft great success - lots of positive feedback from families

Shamrock - Scott

- Teams reseeded Dec 3 - movement can be up or down, then reseeded one final time before playoffs (Jan 30)
- U18 All Star game Dec 17th (6pm-10pm): 19 centres participating; 2 players from each team, 1 minor, 1 major; 3 goalies/team; 92 jerseys needed (Macleans); Melanie Martens will be doing a poster for advertising for the game; possibilities: canteen, 50/50, Lions run bar; LMH gets \$100/player and \$500 from Shamrock for the ice rental; jerseys approved (\$101.83); 3 prizes per team: player of the game, goalie of the game and coaches pick; Dunnys to make touques; volunteers will be needed to help with organizing/ running of the event with the potential for bond positions

Lambton Middlesex Local League - Mark

- U7 matchups to be created and to be played as league games. This will avoid travel permits. Lucan to play most in house with 2 home and 2 away games to be setup
- League fees due
- LMLL suspensions higher than past years. No concerns for Lucan teams

Finance - Chuck

- Calendar license done
- All managers have checks
- Warden donation of \$5700 - spend or allocate?
- financials : revenue up 30%, will be up again after development ice

OWHA - Cindy - nothing to report

Equipment - Keith - nothing to report

Trainers - Joe

- Trainer kits to be collected by teams who don't have theirs already - email blast to remind they are now ready
- Medical forms - all teams paper with the exception of a few - running a pilot program with digital forms for this year to fine tune for next season

WOGHL - Jenny

- Next meeting in the new year

President - Chris

- Safetalk - sent out to membership. There will be flyers on socials
- Goalie development: 12 players; will need at least 5 shooters for every Friday
- Amalgamation: Nov. 24th OMHA deadline for paperwork; information meeting and voting meeting will be in the future and members will be notified

Adjournment:

Motion to close the meeting:

Moved by: Mark

Second by: Scott

Meeting Adjourned : 10:15pm

Next Meeting - TBA